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Linda and Stephanie from the Kiwanis Music Festival spoke with the group and invited members to volunteer 

to assist. This is the 60th annual festival for Orillia and is the second longest running in Ontario. The event is 

held from April 16th to May 4th. 

MASTER OF CEREMONIES: Chuck Mugford took us down a path 

less travelled and changed the format for the MC for this meeting. 

Rather than stories, Chuck introduced different members of the Music 

Makers who each entertained the membership with a solo 

performance. Members were invited to join in on the songs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRITER - THIS ISSUE ï JOHN MORRISON

Chuck Mugford as MC 

Neil Anthony on Harmonica 

Grant Matson on Guitar Murray Cleland on Guitar 

Joe Ciesielski- Fiddler 

http://www.champlainseniors.ca/
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APRIL 10 

Keeping in Touch: 

Bill Zufelt provided an update of members who are ill and invited members to visit if 

possible. 

 

 

 

SPEAKER: My Life so Far – Ron Harrison 

Ron delivered a very well prepared and engaging presentation on his life. It was very 

interesting to hear that he has traced his ancestry back to his great-great Grandfather 

who escaped slavery in the Everglades of Florida and arrived in Queen’s Bush, 

Ontario around 1865. This area was far enough inland that he was less likely to be 

tracked by bounty hunters. Even so, he moved to Owen Sound to establish a new life 

and there-in lie the roots of Ron’s family in Ontario. Ron’s mother was born in Guelph 

and returned there to give birth to Ron, then relocated back to Owen Sound when 

Ron was 2 years of age. Ron’s mother and family worked hard to provide for the 

family, especially after the untimely and early death of Ron’s father.  Ron eventually met Anne, who has now 

been his wife of 60 years! Ron remembered those who had broken down colour barriers for him and assisted 

in him pursuing his apprenticeship. He was then able to pursue his teaching 

credentials and taught for one year in Ottawa before moving to Park Street in 

Orillia, where he enjoyed 26 years of teaching. 

Ron and Ann have 3 children and 4 grandchildren. He noted how many barriers 

have continued to come down and his children have all taken the opportunity to 

pursue post-secondary education. Family is very important to Ron and over the 

years has owned and built 2 cottages, providing many great times for all of the 

family. He recounted with good humour how the OPP had given him a difficult time 

when he was seen unloading/locking a trailer filled with building materials near his 

last site in Haliburton. Some barriers and misconceptions still existed, but he 

handled it with grace and the issue was resolved. 

Music has also been a major part of Ron’s life.  He played with a band for many 

years in Owen Sound and had the opportunity to play the drums for two songs with 

Louis Armstrong’s band during his visit to the area.  

When he moved to Orillia he played drums with Ross 

Andrew’s Band, the Mariposa Ragtimers and Orillia’s 

Little Big Band. 

He has also served on many community agencies, 

providing support for new and existing members of the community. Ron wakes up 

grateful for every day and we are grateful to welcome him as a permanent member 

of the Champlain Seniors Service Club. 

Life Member: President Bob Bowles presents Doug Sumner 

with his Life Membership Certificate. 

Dr. Bill Zufelt 

Ron Harrison 

President Bob Bowles 
Presents Ron Harrison his 

Permanent Memberôs Badge 

Doug Sumner Receives His 
Life Member's Certificate. 



 3 

MASTER OF CEREMONIES: Tony Shaw regaled the group with some wonderful jokes and some real 

groaners!  The band was excellent and had a full complement of musicians! 

SPEAKER: Roger Lippert spoke about the terrific work being done by The 
Shriners Hospitals. He explained that a Shriner first and foremost is a Mason. 
Freemasonry is the oldest and largest worldwide fraternity dedicated to the 
Brotherhood of Man under the Fatherhood of a Supreme Being. The 
Supreme Being can be God, Mohammed, Jehovah, or whatever your faith 
believes in. Although of a religious nature, Freemasonry is not a religion. It 
urges members, however, to be faithful and devoted to their own religious 
beliefs. Masonic Halls bearing the Lodge name and emblem are familiar 
sights in towns and cities throughout Ontario.  Members proudly wear 
Masonic pins, rings and other insignia. 

Roger explained that Masons began after the great Civil War in the United 
States, in New York City. Within in the city a group of men, all of whom were 
Masons, would get together weekly for lunch. One of their number, Dr. 
Walter Millard Fleming M.D., got the idea to form a group where the objective 
was for the members to have fun and fellowship with pageantry and 
costumes. Thus The Ancient Arabic Order of the Nobles of the Mystic Shrine 
was founded in 1872 in New York City, New York. Today there are 193 
Shrine Centres throughout North America, Mexico, and Panama. Recently 
The Philippines and Puerto Rico were added. The Shrine is now known as 
Shriners International. 

Through the early years, Shrinedom and its membership thrived. However, it 

was generally felt that a national focus or “charity” was required, something 
that Shriners or the Shrine in general would not directly benefit from.  

In those early years local Shrine Temples funded so-called “charities” such as: 

The hurricane and tidal wave disaster relief in Galveston, Texas in 1900 where 6,000 died. This is somewhat 
ironic in that Hurricane Katrina in 2005 damaged the Shrine Burns Hospital in Galveston to the point that it was 
temporarily closed for repairs in the millions of dollars. 

Closer to home, in 1917 money was sent to Philae Shrine Centre in Halifax, Nova Scotia, when an ammunition 
ship exploded in Halifax Harbour. A third of the city was destroyed and as many as 1,600 people were killed. 

Tony Shaw as MC with a Large Choir and a Large Contingent of the MusicMakers 

Roger Lippert - Shriner 
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APRIL 17 

Shriners felt there was a need for a national focus and in 1919 at the Imperial Session in Indianapolis, Indiana 
a proposal was put forth for the Shrine to set up and maintain “Hospitals for Crippled Children”. This proposal 
was accepted. The first Shriners Hospital opened in Shreveport, Louisiana, in 1922. The initial thrust of these 
hospitals was the treatment of children with orthopaedic deformities. Today there are 22 hospitals in Operation 
today. Twenty hospitals are located in the United States, one each in Canada and Mexico.   

In the early days, a yearly assessment of $2.00 was charged each member, to help support the first hospitals.  
Today the assessment is $5.00 per year.  Our hospitals are funded through wills, gifts and fundraising projects.  
Shriners raise money through our Circuses, Varsity Football game and Christmas Extravaganzas, as well as 
wills, donations and bequeaths. Donations can be made to the Rameses Patient Transportation Fund or the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children. It should be noted that 100% of the donation goes to the charity and a tax 
receipt is issued for all contributions. It is also to be noted that all Canadian donations in whatever form stay in 
Canada. 

Roger explained that in order to qualify, children must be 18 or under and able to benefit from the specialized 
services.  There is no cost to the family and accommodations and travel are provided for a parent. 

Today Shriners Hospitals for Children are one of the leaders in research in the area of orthopaedics, burns and 
pediatrics, spinal cord injury as well as cleft lip and palate. Shrine research is a budgeted item. The budget for 
2008 09 was $44 million. Shrine research is not government funded as a result our research is directed to 
areas within our scope of care. Today we have eighteen (18) hospitals treating orthopaedics and four (4) 
treating burns.  Of the twenty 22 hospitals there are also three (3) that specialize in spinal cord injury and cleft 
lip and palate in conjunction with orthopaedics.   

We like to describe the Shrine as having fun with a purpose. We call the Shrine “The world’s greatest 
philanthropy”.   

 

 

Induction: Jim McMahon was inducted today and after his 

Life So Far presentation he will become a full member of 

CSSC. 

MASTER OF CEREMONIES: Paul Weir did an 

excellent job and rather than tell jokes he 

entertained the club with a true story from his 

time in grade 9. He ended with “Life doesn’t 

come with a bow but it is a gift.” 

 

 

 

President Bob Bowles, Membership Chair, Bill Grant 
and Sponsors, Keith Elliott and Paul Weir Induct New 

Member, Jim McMahon (in the middle) 

Paul Weir as MC with the Choir and MusicMakers 
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APRIL 24 

SPEAKER:  Mark Downing spoke about the history of the Fern 

Resort. It is now entering its 123rd summer of operation and this 

is the 100th year that it has been run by Mark’s family. In the 

1800s a hermit lived on the property in a cabin of sorts and the 

area was filled with ferns. The “cottage” was called fern cottage 

and that is how the resort arrived at its name. The resort actually 

started as a result of a wagon wheel breaking off a wagon on the 

main road passing the McBain’s farm. Needing a place to stay 

the passengers walked to the farm and requested shelter. One 

individual enjoyed the area so much that he contacted McBain 

and requested the opportunity to return the next year with his 

family for 2 months! The farmer saw an opportunity and built 

some buildings to accommodate guests and, so began the 

resort. The site now has 49 different buildings/structures, 

employs 60 full time and over 200 part time staff. It is one of only 

a few family owned resorts still in operation. 

 

 

 

 

Potpourri: Larry Fitzhenry spoke of an article he had read by Margaret Wente in the 

Toronto Star. Having been a snowbird himself for 20+ years he read her insights with 

interest. Margaret and her husband initially viewed snowbirds as softies and not the 

hearty Canadians that we admire so much. Real Canadians embrace the winter and 

all that it can bring! Snowbirds play endless rounds of golf, looking for early bird 

specials, waiting for the grandkids to arrive etc. Last fall her husband suggested they 

try getting away for a month during the winter. ”Not Florida” they said! So to Arizona 

they went, only to find that 100,000 Canadians also go there! In addition, these “old 

folks” were fit and ran circles around the Wente’s. Many of their smug assumptions 

were crushed and they came to realize that work rather than retirement is overrated! 

MASTER OF CEREMONIES: Paul McNabb did a fantastic job and had the group laughing with appreciation at 

his great jokes.  He also provided a history of the 3 

songs played by the band and complimented the 

band on the number of 

musicians….although the band 

did not appear to want to stop 

playing the “Isle of Capri”.   

SPEAKER: Tanya Clark, the 

Outreach Coordinator from the 

Couchiching Conservancy 

addressed our group. Tanya 

had a very interesting and 

engaging presentation that 

highlighted the great efforts of 

this group.  Originally formed 

in 1993 by a group of concerned citizens this organization now has 47 properties, covering 

13,000 acres under it care.  The goals are many but the focus is on retaining and 

Dave Godward, Mark Downing and John Smalley 

Larry Fitzhenry 

Paul McNabb as MC with the Choir and some of the MusicMakers 

Tanya Clark 
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maintaining our forests, fields, wetlands and wilderness.  The C.C is supported by a Board of Directors, 

volunteers, members, donors, businesses and foundations.  The office is located at Grant’s Woods and we 

were all invited and encouraged to visit and/or become involved with the C.C. A program called Passport to 

Nature is soon to be launched, providing interested individuals with 25 different events that are free to attend.  

Information will appear on their website.  

 

 

 

 

  

DATE  EVENT CONTACT 

TUESDAY, 

MAY  29  
LAST MEETING OF THE MONTH. PLEASE 
BRING A DONATION FOR THE FOOD BANK  
TO THE MEETING.  

 

Ross 
Ferguson  

FRI- SATURDAY 

 MAY 4& 5, 2018 

LITERACY SOCIETY FOR CANVASSING AT ORILLIA 
SQUARE MALL.  

Jim 
McAdams 

 

FRIDAY 18, 
SATURDAY 19 

MAY, 2018 

 
HILLCREST LODGE 

TAGGING AT METRO AND FITTONS BEER STORE 
 

 

Barry Keen 

TUESDAY, 

 MAY 22, 2018 

SPRING LADIES DAY LUNCHEON 
THE ORILLIA SECONDARY SCHOOL JAZZ BAND 

SPEAKER ï MICHELLE FERRARI ï 
MAKE EPIPENS AVAILABLE AND SAVE LIVES. 

$30 PER PERSON. MEETING STARTS AT 9:00 AM. 
LUNCH AT NOON. GUESTS WELCOME 

 

Barry Keen 

 

FRIDAY, JUNE 8 
AND SATURDAY 

JUNE 9, 2018 

 

TAGGING FOR TELECARE  

  

Brian 
Pounder 

THURSDAY, 

 JUNE 21, 2018

 

 

CLUB TRIP TO STRATFORD TO SEE THE ñTEMPESTò 
COACH, LUNCH AT ANNA MAEôS AND TICKET, $130.00 

PER PERSON. 
 

 

Fayne Bullen 

Note: If you have any upcoming events, Tag Days, Community Events, Club Events coming up anytime 
in 2017, send the information to the Editor to have them advertised here.  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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 PAUSE FOR THOUGHT    (Rick Beyers) MASTER OF CEREMONIES    (Mike Jones) 

 May 01 Paul Weir May 01 Jim McMahon 

 May 08 Allan Scott May 08 Jim Campbell 

 May 15 See Induction Below May 15 Fred Waller 

 May 22 Spring Ladies Day May 22 Spring Ladies Day 

 May 29 See Potpourri Below May 29 Roger Lippert 

     

 INDUCTION of NEW MEMBER (Bill Grant) POTPOURRI (Fayne Bullen) 

 May 15 Jim McMahon May 29 John Morrison 
 

     

                                                                                              (Jim McAdams) 

 

May 04 Jean Watkins May 08 Jean Grant May 15 Brian Leach 

May 05 Maureen Scott May 12 Brian Hoover May 18 Cliff Spurgeon 

May 07 John Paul Bouchard May 13 Al Hockin May 21 Dick Sleep 

May 08 Bob Brassington May 14 Dennis Hollands May 27 Cathy Keen 

                                                                                                   (Jim McAdams) 

 

   Oct 24 

May 11 Brian and Vivian Pounder  May 20 Dennis and Shauneen Hawman 

May 12 Everet and Marilyn Rayburn  May 20 Charles and Nancy Kelly 

May 15 Brian and Muriel Leech  May 24 Bob and Pauline Burns 

May 16 Allan and Lynne Scott  May 30 John and Ann Bobyk 

May 18 Ross and Duggan Ferguson  May 31 John and Ellen Sheepway 

 

                                                                                     (John Smalley, Rae Hutt and  

                                                                                 Dave Godward)                                                                                                                 

 MAY 01 My Life So Far ï Bob Brassington 

 MAY 08 British Home Children    -  Lori Oshefski 

 MAY 15 A  Musical Journey     -      Cliff Jones   

 MAY 22 Spring Ladies Day 

 MAY 29 Orillia Power Systems  - Ray Hayhurst 

Note: If you do not get the Bulletin by email by the weekend after the last meeting of the month, go to the web site to 
download it. The Champlain Seniors Web Site is http://www.champlainseniors.ca 

William Leslie – Editor -  w.leslie@rogers.com 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

DAILY PROGRAM 

GUEST SPEAKERS 

MAY ANNIVERSARIES 
AAANNIVERSARIES 

http://www.champlainseniors.ca/
mailto:w.leslie@rogers.com

